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Notices of Opportunity for Hearing 
Mount Carmel Health System 

 

The following Notices of Opportunity for Hearing were issued to licensees of the State of Ohio 
Board of Pharmacy in connection with the investigation of Mount Carmel and William Husel.    

The Board’s investigation of this matter consisted of a combined 1,562 investigative hours, 
including conducting 23 interviews and the review of more than 48,000 documents.  

Licensee Name License Number License Type 

Mount Carmel West 
Hospital*  

020975550 / 022359350 Terminal Distributor of 
Dangerous Drugs 

John O’Connell 03112394 Pharmacist 
Nathan Kochheiser 03330870 Pharmacist 
Gregory White 03320070 Pharmacist 

*Be advised the citation for Mount Carmel lists two licensed locations.  However, the alleged 
violations occurred at the Mount Carmel West location (793 West State Street, Columbus, OH) 

 
Unless additional information becomes known to the Board, no other citations are being 
issued in connection with the provision of direct care to the patients identified by Mount 

Carmel as having died under the care of William Husel.  

To obtain a copy of a Notice of Opportunity for Hearing, click on the licensee’s name.   

Alternatively, you can visit the state’s eLicense website at https://elicense.ohio.gov. From there, 
enter either the first and last name (or business name) or license number on the “Verify a License” 
page and select search.  

Once the correct person/business is selected, click “Yes” under the “Board Action” header. There 
will be a link to view the Notice of Opportunity for Hearing.  

These are the only publicly available documents until the conclusion of the administrative process 
and the Board cannot provide any further comment on these matters; pursuant to ORC Sections 
4729.23 and 149.43(A)(1)(h) all State of Ohio Board of Pharmacy investigations are confidential.  

To receive email updates when meeting agendas are posted visit: 
https://www.pharmacy.ohio.gov/RSS/Subscription.aspx.  (IMPORTANT: Be sure to select 
“Agendas” box) 

Following the conclusion of the administrative hearing process, the Board’s Final Orders will be 
made publicly available on the eLicense site by following the above instructions. 
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